
SENT VIA EMAIL 

July 16, 2019 

Mayor and Council 
City of Victoria 

Re: 1224 Richardson Street Rezoning Application 

Dear Mayor and Council: 

On Wednesday, June 19th the CALUC Community meeting for the above project was held, with a turnout 
of approximately 50 neighbors to consider and discuss the project.  

While there was much support for the Affordable Sustainable Homes/Gentle Density concept behind the 
project, the general consensus was that there remained much further refinement required of the 
project to integrate well into the area. Of the 24 CALUC Community Meeting Feedback Forms returned, 
19 opposed the development as proposed, and 5 supported it. In addition, 5 additional  
e-mails the Rockland Land Use committee received wrote in opposition to the project as proposed. 

The greatest concern was expressed over the 8 + 2 visitor parking spaces proposed for 24 units. That 
concern was also stated in the majority of the Feedback Forms. It was widely expressed that it was 
unreasonable to think that most tenants would have no car, especially tenants with families. The 
neighbours expressed the concern that the streets of the neighbourhood where already oversubscribed 
for parking and there was no ability to absorb even more on street parking.   

A corollary concern to the lack of parking was the potential impact of the increased density on the 
private lane siding much of the property.  For many years this private lane has been used as a mixed use 
thru path for automobiles, bikes, and pedestrians but the Linden owners of that lane felt little was 
proposed to keep it safe for all. While the proponents discussed fencing, the concern was also on the 
impact of the addition 1224 owners using the lane as a driveway for vehicle access greatly increasing 
vehicle usage. 

There was general support for the ASH concept but it was frequently voiced that the number of units 
was too great as there was not space for parking to adequately support the units. It was suggested that 
the number of units be reduced by including 3 bedroom units. This was viewed as a way to offset 
parking shortfalls as well as an important addition to the affordable housing stock available in the city. 

Several suggested a more reasonable proposal would be to plan for 6 units per building complementing 
the existing conversions on Linden and in the general area. There was concern expressed over the size of 
the proposed buildings in overlook of the one storey homes immediately adjacent to the east along 
Richardson and it would be reasonable that the units maintain the height of the existing R1-B zoning. 



 
 
 
At this time the RNA LUC would propose: 
 

1. The size and mix of the units be reconsidered, in particular the addition of 3 bedroom units. 
2. Additional analysis be done on all available parking resources on and off the property.  
3. That further discussion take place to alleviate neighbor concerns about the private lane usage. 
 

If you have any questions concerning the detail provided in this letter, please do not hesitate to contact 
our RNA LUC Chair, Bob June. Bob is copied here and will provide the detailed feedback referenced in 
this letter to you under separate cover. 
 
Respectfully, 
Marc Hunter 
President 
RNA 

cc: Bob June, RNA LUC Chair 
 Geoff Young, City of Victoria Councillor 
 Gary Pemberton, City of Victoria and Rockland City Liaison 

 

 
 



 

 












